
Reformed Church in America
Classis of the Southwest Leadership Team 
Minutes of Leadership Team Meetings by e-mail on September 05, 2014. 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Dr. Jim Poit, Dr. Randy Wieland, Rev. Gary Jarvis, Lynn Fischer, Fred Bates,  Pastor Richard 
Caballero, and Rev. Susan Hetrick.

Received the following requests from Dr. Ted Vandeberg, Moderator,  that relates to the situation at 
Mescalero Reformed Church.

1. I have contacted Connections in Salem, Oregon. It is a counseling center run by professionals. They are
a christian organization and do all types of family, individual and children's counseling. 
(connectionscc.com). Larry, the director, will take Emily on as a client starting as early as September 16th.
I was able to talk with Larry, explain in broad terms the issues, and relay to him that he would be working 
with the Classis of the Southwest. I also told him that the Classis would pay for Emily's counseling.   I 
need your approval before we move ahead. I assume there would be a start determination and an end 
determination.
Recommendation: That Dr. Vandeberg proceed with the arrangements.
The Recommendation was approved by e-mail vote 2014/44. 

2. Bob Schut will be on Mescalero's campus on September 11. We needed a place for him to stay for the 
three months he will be there. I need your approval to go ahead and offer the parsonage as living quarters 
for Bob.
Recommendation: That Dr. Vandeberg proceed with the arrangements.
The Recommendation was approved by e-mail vote 2014/45. 

Respectfully submitted 

Lynn Fischer, Stated Clerk

http://connectionscc.com/

